Research Riders Meeting

June 9, 2005

President Milton James called the meeting to order for the nine members present.

There were no corrections to the March meeting minutes. Don Moravits made the motion to accept the April minutes, seconded by Dave Moczygemba, and it was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Ken Irvin could not be present for the meeting, but he reported through President James that there has been no change and the current balance in the treasury remains at $370.73. 

Old Business Section---Ride Across Texas points are available through President James. He did mention that the Riders have covered at least 800 cities and 85 counties across Texas so far. The competition closes at the end of next month.

The 2nd Annual Car, Truck and Motorcycle Show will be held August 12, 2005. Forms and fees aren’t posted as of yet but should be very soon. The show will be in the same parking lot as last year.

The first annual Research Riders Anniversary Picnic is set for August 6th at Garner State Park from 10:00 am- 9:00 pm. Blanco Park was rejected due to lack of facilities available. At Garner, we will have a “screened group area”. Maps will be sent out. At this time, however, we are starting to gather lists of volunteers to help transport items to the picnic. We also need to begin to gather names of those who will commit to attend. Contact Dave Moczygemba, X 3607 for details.

Research Rider elections will take place in August. If you desire to serve in an office, please let President James know.

New Business Section---A reminder to all—Wednesday, July 20th is National Ride to Work Day!! We will probably be having a breakfast run to the cafeteria, like we did last year. Further details will be forthcoming at the next meeting.

Darren, from Alamo Controls assigned to SwRI, was voted in as an Associate Member at this meeting.

NOTE: Your dues are due by September 9th.  If you so desire, we are accepting early payments. This is just a reminder to get you thinking about paying your dues, paying your dues, paying your dues---there now, the idea has been planted. Please, don’t make Ken chase you down…….

President James and Mark Griffin have compiled a folder with 175 images covering the last year (or the first year, depending on your outlook) of Research Rider activities. This may be used as a slide show during the open house. It may also become available to members for $10 / CD. Please let Milton or Mark know if this is something you’d be interested in purchasing.

President James is planning a barbeque at his place in Boerne on September 10th. More details can be obtained from Milton. He is trying to get a head count in order to lay in his supplies.

Open Discussion---John Duck gave us a few details of his trip to the Hondo Air Show and how it was affected by the weather. He also told us about the Republic Of Texas Rally in Austin. Sandra Segovia let us know that she sold her Kawasaki Vulcan and is riding the Honda Magnum now. President James told us about a website that lists bike events. (Missed by me, call Milton if you need the link). He also told us about American Iron Horse being at Hills ‘N Dales last Wednesday. Mark Griffin suggested that the Research Riders make a group ride to Hills ‘N Dales (or somewhere!). There could be a mass email letting all know when and where. Currently, we are discussing what night would be best for the most Riders. Don Moravits suggested a Friday Night Restaurant Ride. All agreed that the weather is pretty nice and that group rides and possibilities should be researched.

Dave Moczygemba made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Sandra Segovia—meeting adjourned unanimously.

